Maysville, Mo.
October 9, 2018

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Garry
McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. Office
holders and employees attended the prayer and pledge this Monday morning.

The Commission welcomes any and all to the openings of their Commission meetings.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda with East District Commissioner,
Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve
the minutes from the October 1% meeting with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion
carried.

The Commission discussed drainage issues in the County as well as issues with patrons damming up ditches. The PA
was asked for advice and it will be the patrons responsibility to handle the issue possibly being a civil matter.

The Purple Heart presentation will be held at 13:30 on the 22™ at the Courthouse. The Commission asks all patrons to
attend and if you know of any Purple Heart Recipients that you invite them as well as all Veteran’s.

The Commission opted to retain our current health insurance plan as it only had a 5.9% increase for 2019.
Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to discuss the Auditor’s report of the entire State’s sex offender list.
Sheriff Clark wanted to make sure that everyone realized that DeKalb County had none unaccounted for. He also

discussed thefts in the County. Bids are still being obtained for vehicles for his office for 2019.

A patron from Washington Township called concerning a driveway and brush. He was informed by the County to
contact township to try and rectify the driveway issue.

The Commission finalized paperwork on rock tax so it can be sent back to DOR (Department of Revenue).
County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised the Commission that the Cameron City Council had approved the CID
(Community Improvement District) that affects the area on 36 & 35 where McDonald’s, Wendy’s and the Truck Stop

Sits.

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison and West District Commissioner, Kyle White will attend the Region D meeting
that will be held on Thursday evening the 11" of October.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making
the second. Motion carried.

The next meeting of the Commission will be October 15, 2018 at 9 a.m.



